

## January 2015

Volume MMXV Issue I

6600 Greenyard Road (at Ironbridge Road) Chester, VA 23831 (804) 748-2439 www.trinity-umc.com www.facebook.com/TUMC.Chester

### **EMAIL DIRECTORY**

Church Office

trinity@trinity-umc.com

Pastor • Rev. Teresa Keezel

trinityrev@trinity-umc.com

Music Director • Patricia Madison

piano4mom@gmail.com

Interim Praise Team Leader • Turner Wilkes

Twilkes86@hotmail.com

**Prayer Group** 

kevinquinley@verizon.net

### IN THIS ISSUE

- Pastor's Corner Do We Believe In Miracles? •
- Small Groups Confirmation Schedule •
- Acolyte Training New Person Reception Fishing Shrove Tuesday

Music Notes January Music Notes

- Notes and Updates Newsletter Deadline •
- Office Closure Sherbourne Food Focus •
- One Harvest Christmas Missions at Trinity •
- From the Lay Leader Youth Group Dates Flowers for Worship Children's Followship •
- Flowers for Worship ullet Children's Fellowship ullet
- UMW News Worship Committee Thanks Aluminum Recycling Wintergreen Polar Plunge Winter Coat Wrap-Up Stockings Delivered Finance Committee

People Page January Birthdays • Note of Thanks • Thanks from Kivalina

January Calendar

One Harvest January Menu

**PASTOR'S CORNER:** DO WE BELIEVE IN MIRACLES?

Do we believe in miracles? Yes, we do. Amazing happenings. People showing up at just the right time. People sharing in a way that produces incredible abundance.

Whether it is an incredible outpouring of soap and shampoo – or loaves and fishes – the overwhelming response blesses and amazes us.

Whether it is a refrigerator of food, offers to drive, and cards – or gifts from the magi – we are made to pause and give thanks.

God is at work. God is at work for our good. Yes, we believe in miracles. We believe in them because we have witnessed them with our own eyes. And we have received them into our lives.

So why are we so surprised?

Why does it catch us off guard? We believe in them and we do! As I watch us, I think we are surprised because they don't happen every time; it doesn't always happen in the same way.

Zechariah was a priest in the Temple. He wore a rope around his ankle when he went into the Holy of Holies so that, if God moved, others could pull him out. Yet when the angel from God showed up and told him that his wife was going to become pregnant, he was amazed. He asked the angel how this could happen, how this could happen for them.

God chose Mary to be the mother of Jesus because of her great love of God and because of her great faith. Yet when the angel of the Lord came and told her what was going to happen, her response was: how can this be? This was not a question of "if" God has the power to do it, by why here and to her.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2

REV. TERESA KEEZEL



### **NEWSLETTER DEADLINE**

Please have all news, pictures and articles to the office no later than Sunday, January 25 for inclusion in the February newsletter.

Due to the secretary's vacation, the newsletter will come out the first week of February.

You can send items by email to trinity@trinity-umc.com or drop off in the "Church Secretary" hallway mailbox.



### **OFFICE CLOSURE**



The church office will be closed as the secretary travels from Jan 26-30.

### Do WE BELIEVE IN MIRACLES? CONTINUED FROM FRONT PAGE

The angels showed up to the shepherds while they tended sheep. They were told that the Messiah, the Christ, the one from the line of David had been born. They were amazed. And went to see if it had been done.

God has more miracles planned for us. He has more amazing out powering of great joy, more abundant gives of love...more surprising visits...more unbelievable events.

Keep looking.....keep anticipating.

"For I have for you good news of great joy!"

### **HERE WE GO AGAIN: SMALL GROUPS**

Back to our attempts at small groups. Starting in February and running thru Lent, I am hoping to offer small groups at different times and different locations.

The purpose of these groups will be for us to have an opportunity to get to know others in our church family better and to have an opportunity to grow deeper in our relationships with God.

During Lent, I will be preaching on different Biblical perspectives on how God brings us closer to him. One Sunday I will explore how God allows something or someone else to be substituted for our sins. Another Sunday I will explore how redemption works. Other Sundays will include how God covers our sins and brokenness. The week that follows each sermon, these groups will have guided questions to explore what thoughts catch our imagination or questioning, what pieces we want to piece together better, and to share how these acts of God help us find life and not exhaustion.

So I am looking for some people who would be willing to open their homes up to host these groups. I am also looking for some people who will try to facilitate the discussions. I am not looking for deep theological leadership. I am looking for people who love God and who want to love him more. God will take care of the rest.

What I am asking is for you to pray about your desire to grow closer to God. Could he work in you? Is it possible that he is sweeping you closer to him? Please be open to the Spirit's movement. I think that God has been sweeping me. I look forward to hearing where God is sweeping us.

### **CONFIRMATION**

REV. TERESA KEEZEL

We begin another year. Our schedule begins as such:

January 11: 4pm

January 18: Sunday School

January 25: 4pm

February 1: 4pm

February 8: Sunday School

February 15: OFF

(Blackstone Retreat)

February 22: 4 pm

See ya'll then.



### **ACOLYTE TRAINING**

REV. TERESA KEEZEL

Standing in front of the Throne of God is an awesome thing.

To be thoughtful of how to stand there is important.

On January 7 and 14 (both Wednesday nights), I will be leading Acolyte Training at 6 pm. Both existing acolytes and anyone new should take the classes. We will review how to stand, how slowly to walk down the aisle, and to turn the candlelighter.

See you there.

Teresa

### **WE ARE SO GRATEFUL....**

We are so grateful for all the new people who have been joining us at Trinity. We are thankful that God is with us. We are thankful that others find Christ in our presence.

# We would like to invite you to a reception on Sunday, January 25 at 4 pm.



There are quite a few new people (though many of you have been here a while). We'd like you to meet each other and to have an opportunity to get to ask questions and to meet some of our key leadership. We are so grateful that God has brought you to us.

### **FISHING**

**REV. KEEZEL** 

The first weekend in June is always "free fishing" weekend in Va. The first weekend in June, the State allows adults to fish without a fishing license.

I'd like for us to take advantage of this and plan a church picnic at Pocahontas Park. What do you think?



I need help to pull this off. I need help getting a shelter close to the water; I need help planning the fishing part; and I need help planning the cookout part. If you would be willing to help, please contact me. This can be such fun. Can't wait to hear from you....T

### **SHROVE TUESDAY**

Believe it or not, it is this time of year. We are getting ready for our Shrove Tuesday soup dinner.

February 17 is Shrove Tuesday. We are looking for a group of people who will help co-ordinate the tables, the set-up and the clean-up.

Please contact either the Pastor or the Office if you are willing to serve. You all know that we enjoy eating and talking. Thank you for helping in this fellowship ministry.





# SHERBOURNE FOOD FOCUS

The Sherbourne Food Focus for January is Cereal and Oatmeal.

Also, you can join us on the second Saturday of each month at 9 am at Sherbourne UMC to bag food. Contact Deborah Napolitano with any questions!



### **ONE HARVEST**

The deadline for ordering in person-Thursday, January 16 or on line Sunday, January 18 at midnight. Distribution in Saturday, January 24.

See the back of the newsletter for this month's menu.

### **MUSIC NEWS - JANUARY 2015**

PAT MADISON, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

I would like to express my thanks for the gifts given to me by my Church Family. I am most grateful for your love and support.

Thanks to the Trinity Chancel Choir for leading our service on December 7. It was a wonderful way to begin this Christmas Season. Thank you for your time and talent. A special thanks to Betty Kennedy and Ed Cole for being the narrators. Our choir is such a blessing and thanks to the congregation for coming to our musical worship service.

Congratulations to the Cherubs and Angels who entertained us on the night of the Santa Party. Thank you for learning your lines and singing your songs. Thanks parents for bringing your children to rehearsals and for helping wherever it was needed. A special thanks to Wayne Haley, Linda Richardson, and Pat Shrader for creating our props and set! The Trinity Chimes were great! Keep up the good work. Our Wednesday night program will be meeting again on Wednesday, January 7! Come and see what we have planned for you to do in the coming months- new songs, talent show, spring play! All children are welcome!

The TALENT SHOW is scheduled for March 13! The theme this year is "Color My World"! So get busy and find that song, skit, dance, that you would like to do. I will be scheduling numbers beginning January 11. This is always a fun night and a good fundraiser for the youth mission trip and the music department. Come one and all!!



If you were not a part of our Christmas caroling this year, plan to be with us next year. We had a lot of fun and made some people smile this holiday season. I would love to have more people next year so that we can have 2 groups going. With more people attending we could reach more people in our congregation who could use some Christmas cheer. Thanks to all who came and I hope to see you at this event next year.

Thanks to the Trinity Belles for taking time out of their busy schedules to ring and bring cheer to those at St. Francis Hospital. We also appreciate your beautiful Christmas music in our services. We are so blessed to have such dedicated ringers.

Thanks again for your cards and gifts. I look forward to celebrating the life of Christ in word and song in 2015!

### **CHRISTMAS MISSIONS AT TRINITY**

DEBORAH NAPOLITANO, MISSIONS CHAIR

**BELLWOOD CHILDREN** The congregation sponsored 20 children @\$100.00 each who were not receiving from outside agencies and were in need of Christmas gifts.

**UNITED METHODIST FAMILY SERVICES** The congregation sponsored 17 youth @\$150.00 each with gift cards, clothing, and wish lists. A group of 8 visited two cottages and brought dinner, played games, and made two crafts to celebrate Christmas with children that call UMFS home.

**CARES** 19 folks shopped, 19 folks wrapped, \$5500.00 was raised and spent for 37 residents and indigent families associated with the battered women and children's shelter.

**MEADOWBROOK HIGH SCHOOL** 20 bags of food provided for students to take home during Christmas break.

**BABY STOCKINGS** A group of 9 women made and delivered 75 red and white flannel stockings to the nursery at St. Francis Hospital.

**CAROLING AND BELL MUSIC** The music department spent an evening Christmas caroling to shut-ins and the bells spread holiday cheer ringing at St. Francis.

**TRINITY YOUTH** Trinity Youth sponsored and shopped for two Bellwood children.

**CHILDREN'S CHOIRS** The Angels and Treble Clefs Choirs collected 43 blankets and 32 pairs of slippers for Envoy Nursing Home, formerly known as Chippenham Manor.

**FELLOWSHIP CLASS** The Fellowship Class sponsored a family of 5 children through the Christmas Mother Program. They also made a monetary donation to CARES.

**SOJOURNERS CLASS** The Sojourners Class sponsors the backpack program at Falling Creek Middle School and supported it at Christmas.

**FAITH CLASS** The Faith Class made a monetary donation to CARES, and UMFS. They also supported our church family.

**UMW** UMWomen sponsored a family of 5 children at Bellwood. They also made a monetary donation to UMFS.

**UMM** UMMen made a monetary donation to UMFS and CARES.

These are only the missions that the missions committee is aware of. Trinity is a congregation devoted to lifting up those less fortunate.

### FROM THE LAY LEADER

To my brothers and sisters in Christ:

One of the church's end year goal for 2015 was to heal and move the congregation forward as a loving family, united in Christ, into the future.

To implement this action we have set up a committee made up of Todd Miller, Lee Kump, John Morris, Paul Brown and Teresa Keezel.

We are open to ideas and suggestions from the church family. To enable this process we will provide a suggestion / idea box covered in foil to collect your ideas. Each idea and suggestion will be looked at and discussed. You may or may not include your name on your suggestion.

You may find this not to be a serious situation but we do know for sure at least one family has left Trinity due to the ongoing negativity. Plus others who have threatened to leave.

Your Brother in Christ, Paul Brown, Lay Leader

### YOUTH GROUP DATES

**JAN 11** First Meeting of 2015, at regular time.

JAN 18 No Youth Group

Jan 25 Meet at Regular Time





# FLOWERS FOR WORSHIP - 2015

The new 2015 calendar is available on the bulletin board next to the nursery to place flowers for any week of the year in honor, celebration or memory of a loved one.

See Lucy Shields with any questions.

# CHILDREN'S FELLOWSHIP

January Children's Fellowship 6-8 pm

Friday, January 16

### **UMW NEWS**



LANA LEFFERTS, UMW PRESIDENT

Attention all Trinity women - You are invited to our first meeting of 2015 which will be Thursday, January 8, 2015 at 7 PM.

We will be having our annual pledge service and discuss our

plans for 2015. Please consider joining us and becoming a part of the UMW. Refreshments will be provided!

If you have any questions, please contact me by phone (804-920-7817) or by email (lana.lefferts@yahoo.cm). Hope to see you at Church on January 8 at 7 PM.

### THANKS FROM WORSHIP COMMITTEE

A special thanks goes out to Krystal, Turner and the Trinity Youth for all their help in putting up the Christmas decorations inside and outside of our church. It is greatly appreciated by all of us who are ready to share the JOY.

We would also like to thank Doris Crowell for the lovely fresh boxwood wreaths she donated to decorate our six entrance doors. They are very welcoming.

Thanks again,
Worship Committee

### **ALUMINUM RECYCLING**

KAREN SISMOUR

We are no longer collecting aluminum for recycling. You can place a can or two in the kitchen recycling bin, but please do not bring in aluminum from home. We would like to thank Ed Hazzard for his project over the years to collect aluminum, take it to the recycling plant, and donate the proceeds to CCHASM and Chesterfield Social Services. Thank you.





# ANNUAL WINTERGREEN POLAR PLUNGE

KRYSTAL COFER

The whole church is invited to the youth group Annual Snow tubing POLAR PLUNGE at Wintergreen on Saturday, January 17.

For youth the cost is \$10, including 2 hours at the activity center including: video games; Wi-Fi lounge; foosball; pool table; air hockey; mechanical bull and inflatable bounce house.

For other attenders, the cost to Polar Plunge is \$20/person, and the cost for Activity Center is \$8.

### Website:

http://www.wintergreenresort.c om/tubing/

Please make Checks payable to TUMC and memo line Wintergreen. See Krystal for payments/questions.

### **WINTER COAT WRAP-UP (NO PUN INTENDED)**

collection and distribution this year. Members and friends donated 53 coats, and we have distributed 42 of them. If you know of anyone else in need of a warm coat, please check the mobile coat rack by the front door.

After the first of the year, all remaining coats will be donated to GreenDrop, which has been selected by the Military Order of the Purple Heart to raise funds through the collection of donated clothing and household items. These items are converted into critical dollars needed to assist those organizations in their mission to support American veterans. (Note: The National Commander of this organization receives no salary so funds from your donations go directly to charity.) If you plan to discard household items and clothing to make room for the new Christmas stuff and would like to to arrange a pick-up at your home, please call (757) 938-9880. They do not accept furniture, electronics, or TVs.

### STOCKINGS DELIVERED

KAREN POOLE



Magee-Women's Hospital at the University of Pittsburgh Medical Center • Not our stockings, but the idea is the same

A special "Thank You" goes to Minvera, Nellie, Pat, Carol, Flo, Shirley, Joan, and Sharon for helping make the 75 red-and-white flannel stockings that were delivered to the St. Francis Hospital Nursery in mid-December. Newborn babies were brought to their parents snuggled in the stockings as the family celebrated their own important birth in December. In fact, the morning they were delivered, two of them were taken from the bag within 5 minutes of being placed on the cart. Thanks again, ladies, for sharing your sewing talents.

### **FINACE COMMITTEE**

JOHN MORRIS

As I leave my seven year Finance Committee Chairmanship, I want to thank the congregation for your terrific support! Every time we needed extra financial support for church projects, you came through with flying colors!! Thanks to your generous support, we have been able to do a lot of important things for our church. We have put a new roof on the Church Sanctuary, painted the exterior of the church, expanded the kitchen, resurfaced the driveway and repaired the drainage ditch, installed a new carpet and a projection/camera system. We were able to expand the children & youth programs, as well as hire a music leader for the early service, and expand our Mission Programs. All of this cost over \$160,000 and would not have been possible without your generous financial support!

The "general fund" contributions through December 21 were \$328,176, which exceeds budget by \$1,613. This does not include the approximately \$81,000 of designated funds. As you can see, the total contributions for 2014 will exceed \$400,000.

You may ask "where is all that money being spent? As costs have increased, our annual Church Budget has grown to over \$333,000. As pointed out during our Stewardship campaign, the church budget consists of several items that are fixed and cannot be reduced. Staff salaries and health care compose over 39% (\$126,426) of budget, Apportionment to the Conference and the District is 14% (\$45,041), church property (mortgage, insurance, utilities, building & grounds maintenance and janitorial and Capital Reserve make up 33% (\$107,000) of the budget. Another \$11,000 goes for office & kitchen supplies. All of this adds up to over 87% (\$289,467) of our budget for "fixed costs".

Unfortunately, although the budget is increasing, there is a downward trend in the number of families and the amount of funds being "pledged" over the past couple of years. In 2013, there were 69 pledges for \$261,340 (which was 83% of budget); in 2014, there were 64 pledges for \$218,712 (66% of the budget) which was a reduction of \$42,600. So far this year, the 2015 pledges are only 51 pledges for \$192,400 (only 56% of the budget) which was another reduction of \$26,312. This is a total reduction of \$68,912 in pledges over two years. To offset this reduction, we do have approximately 50 identified family units that haven't pledged, but contribute money (about \$85,000 this year).

We know that some of the congregation might not have been here when pledges were turned in or there are various reasons why some of you have not pledged. However, if you haven't pledged and desire to do so, or may be able to increase your original pledge, we would appreciate for you to pick up a pledge sheet from the table in the back of the narthex and drop it in the collection plate. Your support will be greatly appreciated!! Again, I want to thank all of you for your past and continuing financial support of the TRINITY FAMILY.

Yours in Christ,
John Morris



### **BIRTHDAYS**

Help us update our information; if your birthday is this month and you are not listed, please notify the office so we won't miss you again!

Jan 3	David Wright
-------	--------------

Jan 9	Stephen Ruxton
	Holly Love
	Zakary Sandlin

### Jan 10 Samoeun Por Erin Reeves Wayne Haley

Jan 11 Kathy Harman
---------------------

Bill Foster

# Jan 14 Andrew Kennedy Katherine Madison

Jan	19	lustin	PΩ	thress/
Juli		Justiii	1 0	/ LI II COO

Jan 20	Jessica	Farrar
Jaii ZU	7622ICa	ıaııaı

Jan 24	Betsy Day
	Mike Costello

### Jan 25 Lillian McGuffin

### Jan 30 Rachel Allyn Ruth Allyn

### ATTENDANCE AND GIVING STATISTICS

Due to running bulletins before Christmas, these stats were not passed on via bulletin.

ATTENDANCE:	Christmas Eve Service	134
	Sunday School - December 28	36

Joint Service - December 28 36

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:	Last Week	Year to Date
Budget	6,403	332,967
Giving (General & SS)	2,919	331,095
Surplus (Deficit)	(3.484)	(1.872)

### **NOTE OF THANKS**

Dear Trinity Congregation,

Thank you so much for your kind and generous for the Christmas cards, cookies, well wishes, and bonus. My whole family is blessed by your loving kindness. Wishing you all a truly blessed New Year Katherine Dohl, Church Secretary

### THANKS FROM KIVALINA



See printed versions of the pictures on Teresa's door.



### **Regular Sunday Schedule**

8:30 am Contemporary Service • 9:45 am Sunday School 11 am Traditional Service • 4 pm Odyssey & Chimes 4 pm Disciple III • 5 pm Treble Clefs • 5 pm Youth Group

# January 2015

### Regular Wednesday Schedule

5:30 pm World Drumming • 5:45 pm Children's Choirs 6:30 pm Exercise Group • 7 pm Men's Chorus 7:30 pm Choir

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
If you have items to add to the calendar, please let the office know by email to trinity@trinity-umc.com or phone at 748-2439.		1 NEW YEAR'S DAY Office Closed	2 Office Closed	3		
		7 pm AA	Short Term Mission Trip			
4 Regular Morning Schedule No Choirs erm Mission Trip	5 6:30 pm Cub Scouts 7 pm Boy Scouts	6 6:30 pm Cub Scouts 7 pm Praise Team 7:30 pm Worship Committee Meeting	<b>7</b> Regular Wed. Schedule 6 pm Acolyte Training	8 7 pm AA 7 pm UMW	9 6 pm Fellowship Class Dinner	10 9 am Sherbourne
11 Regular Sunday Schedule 2 pm SPR 4 pm Confirmation	12 7 pm Trinity Belles 7 pm Boy Scouts	13 7 pm Praise Team	14  Regular Wed. Schedule 10 am Prayer Cards 6 pm Acolyte Training	15 7 pm AA 7 pm Admin Council	16 6 pm Children's Fellowship	17 Wintergreen Polar Plu 9 am Gideon's Meeting
18 Regular Sunday Schedule 9:45 am Confirmation	19 7 pm Trinity Belles 7 pm Boy Scouts	20 7 pm Praise Team	21  Regular Wed. Schedule 6:30 pm BSA District Leaders Meeting	<b>22</b> 7 pm AA	23	24 8 am One Harvest Distribution
Newsletter Deadline Regular Sunday Schedule 4 pm New Person Reception 4 pm Confirmation	26 Office Closed 7 pm Trinity Belles 7 pm Boy Scouts	27 Office Closed 7 pm Praise Team	28  Office Closed  Regular Wed. Schedule  10:30 am Young At Heart	29 Office Closed 7 pm AA	Office Closed 5 pm UMFS 6 pm Pinewood Derby Setup	31 9 am Cub Scouts Pinewood Derby



### No restrictions or limitations! Anyone can order

#### **#1 FAMILY BOX \$37.50**

2 lb Pork Roast

1.75 lb Avg. Boneless Skinless Chicken Breast

1.5 lb Avg. Boneless Center Cut Pork Chops

2 lb Avg. Breaded Cut Up Chicken (Bone In)

1.3 lb Chicken Leg Drumsticks (Bone in)

1 lb Smoked Sausage (traditional rope style)

1 lb Premium Breakfast Sausage

1 lb Premium Ground Beef

8 Ready to Cook Frozen Home Style Biscuits

32 oz Frozen Shoestring French Fries

16 oz Frozen Butternut Squash

16 oz Frozen Green Beans

14 oz Frozen Yellow Cut Corn

1 lb Brown Rice

1 lb Wide Egg Noodles

8.5oz Jiffy Corn Muffin Mix

27 oz Apple Pie

### **#2 MORE THAN ENOUGH BOX \$46.00**

2 lb Pork Roast

2.6 lb Chicken Leg Drumsticks (Bone in)

2 lb RTC Bacon & Cheese Hamburger Patties

1.5 lb to 1.75 lb Avg. Boneless Skinless Chicken Breast

1.5 lb Avg. Boneless Center Cut Pork Chops

2 lb Avg. Breaded Cut Up Chicken (Bone In)

1.66 lb Butterball White Turkey Burgers (5 burgers)

1 lb Smoked Sausage (traditional rope style)

1 lb Premium Breakfast Sausage

1 lb Premium Ground Beef

8 Ready to Cook Frozen Home Style Biscuits

32 oz Frozen Shoestring French Fries

14. 5 oz Aunt Jemima Buttermilk Pancakes

11.5 oz Oatmeal with Peaches

12 oz Frozen Broccoli with Cheese Sauce

16 oz Frozen Butternut Squash

16 oz Frozen Green Beans

14 oz Frozen Yellow Corn

1 lb Quick Grits

1 lb White Rice

27 oz Apple Pie

### **#4 FRESH FROZEN VEGGIE BOX \$27.00**

### ALL ITEMS IN THE BOX ARE FRESH FROZEN

11b FF Strawberries 12 ct Frozen Southern Biscuits 11b FF Sliced Carrots 11b FF Corn on the Cob

11b FF Broccoli Florets 11b FF Green Peas and Carrots

11b FF Mixed Vegetables 1lb FF Vegetable Gumbo 1lb FF Sliced Yellow Squash 11b FF Breaded Okra

1lb FF Speckled Butter Beans 1lb FF White Shoepeg Corn 1lb FF Field Peas with Snaps 1lb FF Stir-Fry Mixed Vegetables

11b FF Green Peas 11b FF Green Beans

### Find a location OR Order online at: www.oneharvest.com

### CHURCH ORDER DEADLINE FRI JAN 16 **ONLINE ORDER DEADLINE SUN JAN 18 DISTRIBUTION DATE SATURDAY JAN 24**

### **#3 GOLDEN CUISINE EXPRESS MEALS** 10 MEALS FOR \$29.95 (MSG FREE)

Easy to prepare in a conventional oven, microwave or toaster oven

### Single Portion, Diabetic and Cholesterol Friendly

- Mesquite Chicken in barbeque sauce over a black bean & rice blend with carrots & green beans
- Country Herb Chicken Breast with gravy served with mashed potatoes, green beans & carrots
- Fettuccine Alfredo with broccoli & carrots, brussel sprouts, zucchini & red peppers
- Lemon pepper baked fish served on a bed of green beans with a side of cauliflower & yellow squash
- Chicken Ale King Chicken Breast pieces with vegetables in sauce over bowtie pasta served with cheesy cauliflower & a blend of spinach & chickpeas
- White Turkey & Dressing with gravy, corn & green beans
- Fiesta Chicken White Chicken meat pieces in a fiesta sauce with peppers over rice, served with yellow squash & a black bean blend
- Salisbury Steak Beef patty with gravy served on roasted red skin potatoes with peas & carrots & cauliflower
- Low Country Style crab cake served on a bed of chickpeas, tomatoes & rice with broccoli & a garden vegetable medley
- Spaghetti & meatballs with broccoli & a black bean blend

#### **#5 PORK CHOP SPECIAL \$32.00**

10 lbs Boneless Center Cut Pork Chops

### **#6 PREMIUM GRILLING SPECIAL \$49.95**

- (4) 10 oz USDA Select T-Bone Steaks (2.5 lbs)
- (4) 8 oz. Choice Cut USDA Sirloin Steaks (2 lbs)
- 3.75 lbs Choice Cut Bone In Pork Chops

### #7 BONE IN CUT UP CHICKEN 10LB \$21.00

10lb Bone In Cut Up Chicken (2 - 5lb bags)

#### #8 KIDS BOX \$29.00

### Microwavable, heat and serve or shelf stable items

(4) Cheeseburger Sliders Sandwiches

(4) Tyson Mini Chicken BBQ

(4) Grilled Chicken Sandwiches

(4) Ham & Cheese Sandwiches

(4) 2.4 oz Jamwich PB & Grape Jelly 16 oz Quick Grits

(8) Sausage Biscuits (2 per pkg) (2) Sausage, Egg & Cheese Biscuits

(2) BBQ Pork Sandwiches (2) Pepperoni or Cheese Pizzas

(8) 3 oz Individually Wrapped Breakfast Donuts

(4) 2.7 Jamwich PB & Strawberry Jelly

14.5 oz Aunt Jemima Buttermilk Pancakes

(12) 2.75 oz Individually Wrapped Honey Buns

#### #9 BONELESS SKINLESS CHICKEN BREAST \$27.50

10lbs Boneless Skinless Chicken Breast

#### #10 ST. LOUIS STYLE SPARE RIBS \$30.00

10 lbs St. Louis Style Spare Ribs

#11 BREADED YELLOW FIN FLOUNDER \$24.50 10 lbs Breaded Yellow Fin Flounder

### VISIT OUR ONLINE STORE TO SEE OUR ONLINE SPECIAL

**GRILL SPECIAL \$49.95** 

(4) 8 oz USDA Sirloin Steaks (2lb), (4) 8oz Marinated Rib Eyes (2lb), 4 lb Marinated Chicken Breasts